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Shaun Curran was born on 29 December 1924 in Dublin. Before he entered in 1946, 

he was at school with the Christian Brothers in Dublin after which he did a three year's 
projectionist's course at Kevin Street Institute of Technology. His formation in the 
Society was the normal one, except that he was sent to do his juniorate in Laval, 
France. 

After his ordination, he was posted to a number of different jobs which revealed the 
diversity of his talents and his skill in adapting himself to different circumstances. He 
was appointed to Zambia after his tertianship. An attractive plan was presented to him: 
he should stay there for a few months, make a film of the mission for propaganda 
purposes, then go on to Hong Kong to do the same and then return to Ireland. He made 
the film in Zambia but then got involved in the building of the MacMahon stadium at 
Canisius College, Chisekesi.  He procured a small bulldozer and delighted in leveling 
the area.  He did a great job. "Good enough!" - as he so often said. 

However he was recalled to Ireland. He did a stint as chaplain at Rathmines 
Technical School for a year and became minister at Gardiner Street and Director of St 
Francis Xavier Hall. Later as minister at Milltown Park, he went to Glencree to set up the 
Peace Centre. This was a new pioneering work in which, for a number of months, he 
lived in a caravan feeding himself on cornflakes and orange juice! Although he had an 
excellent committee to help him, shortage of funds was a big problem.  

After working for ten years in his Glencree Peace work, he turned his attention to 
work for the itinerants, forming a school for them. A well deserved sabbatical year was 
spent in Canada. "The travelers are great" he used to say, "especially when they see 
that you trust them." 

The wear and tear of his lifestyle caused concern and he was persuaded to have a 
health checkup. He had to face heart surgery and while recovering at the Jesuit nursing 
unit of Cherryfield he got on so well with both patients and staff, that he was invited to 
stay on. If there was a crisis, Shaun was the man to fix it. He helped at Cherryfield using 
his many mechanical skills. He also helped with the patients and was very kind to the 
staff. 

He was not as strong as he appeared and he would sometimes be confined to bed 
with his computer unplugged! He always used to say that he would like to keep working 
and "go out like a light". His wish was granted on the morning of 14 August 1999 after 
his breakfast.  


